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elections. Thanks go to all those who
stepped forward to run for these
leadership positions, and well as the
membership who participated in
casting their ballots. Congratulations
to Kurt Gottschalk, who was elected
to the office of Allegheny Chair-elect,
and Mary Coulumbe, who was elected
to be our Council Representative. We
are certainly very fortunate to have
such dedicated folks to serve in our
leadership positions in the years
ahead.

Thanks also go to Mark
Buccowich and the entire Valley
Forge Chapter for their outstanding
efforts in putting together a very
informative Agenda for our upcoming
Winter Meeting in Lancaster, PA,
February 15-17, 2006. Be sure to
check out the Registration
information contained in this issue.
Please note that this will be our only
Section meeting this year, as our
Summer Meeting was cancelled so we
could better focus our efforts on
hosting the National Convention.

In closing, let me thank everyone
in the Allegheny Section for giving me
the opportunity to serve as Allegheny
Chair for the past two years. It's been
a tremendously rewarding experience.
I also look forward to continuing to
serve another two years as Past-Chair
under the leadership of incoming
Chair, Kim Steiner. Our Section will
truly have many wonderful
opportunities for professional
development this year as we host the
National Convention, and [
encourage as many of you as possible
to become involved as a Convention
volunteer. You'll be glad you did!
Have a great winter, and see you in

Lancaster! A

Allegheny Education Endowment
Fund Reaches $32,475

By Ron Sheay, Endowment Fund Coordinator

Since I last reported to you, we have received $990 from seventeen
new contributors bringing the grand total to $32,475. We are still short
of reaching our $40,000 goal but we now have a substantial educational
endowment fund. When you add the $32,475 that was raised over the
past two years to our original $10,000 endowment fund, we now have a
$42,475 nest egg for educational endeavors. The Fund will always be
open for contributions and memorials (Ron Sheay, 12 Glenwood Lane,
Stockton, NJ 08559).

The Fund principal must remain intact, but the interest earned will
be available for use.

At the 2005 Summer Meeting, the Executive Meeting passed a
motion forming a committee to upgrade existing draft guidelines and
priorities of the Education Committee Charter, and set up procedures
for Fund requests. Members should feel free to request the available
funds for any educational project benefiting our members, or in public
outreach efforts.

We thank the following that have made a contribution since the
spring issue of The Allegheny News:

Bruce Arnold PA Duane Green PA
Paul Augustine PA Earl Higgins PA
Larry Barger \\AY Chris Holmes MD
Robert Beanblossom WV Susan Lacy PA
Adam Blint PA Don Nibert PA
Shawn Burns PA Roach/Bauer Forum  PA
James Campbell PA Karen Sykes wv
Tom Clark wv Doug Toothman wvV
Malcom Waskiewicz PA

Sub Total $ 990.00

Previous Total 31,485.00

Grand Total $32,475.00

Next newsletter deadline
is March15, 2006

Send your articles via email in the form of
Microsoft Word documents and photos as 300 dpi JPEG
files to Allegheny News Editor Jack Winieski at:

ansaf@paonline.com

Hard copies of your articles/photos can also be mailed to:
The Allegheny News
PO Box 699
Dillsburg, PA 17019-0699
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Allegheny SAF Election Results

There were 75 ballots cast in the September 2005 election of officers for the Allegheny Society of American
Foresters. One ballot was completely blank. All counting was done at least twice, first by me and then independently

by Corrine Weldon, of our office. The results follow.
Chair-Elect:

Kurt W. Gottschalk, CF 48

Dennis M. Galway, CF 26

Secretary/Treasurer:

Rachel R. Billingham 69
Sincerely,

Susan L. Stout, Tellers Committee Chair

Executive Committee: (vote four)

Mary Ann Fajvan 59
Ned R. Karger, CF 57
Mark Vodak 51
Roy A. Siefert, CF 46
Jack L. Perdue 43
Craig W. Ostheim 33

The Allegheny SAF By-Laws state that: those candidates for Executive Committee who individually receive the most votes will be
considered to be elected; the seated Chair—Elect (Kim C. Steiner, CF), automatically assumes the position of Chair; all officers will

serve two years (2006-07). A

PASAF Elects Officers for 2006-07

By Doug D’Amore, PA SAF Secretary/Treasurer

Below are the elected officers for the Pennsylvania
Division for 2006 and 2007. We thank Dave Miller for
his four years of service to the Division as Chair and
Chair-Elect. Howard Wurzbacher was selected
Chair-Elect with 81 votes cast and Doug D’Amore was
selected Secretary/Treasurer with 80 votes cast. There
were no write in candidates for either position. The
seated Chair-Elect automatically becomes Chair for the
next two years.

Chair: Bradley W. Elison — Graduated from West
Virginia University in 1975 with a B.S. in Forest
Resource Management, 1978-1980 Forest Foreman with
PA Bureau of Forestry (BOF) in Susquehanna Forest
District. Supervised a crew of Young Adult
Conservation Corps members, 1980-1986 Forester with
PA Bureau of Mining and Reclamation (BMR) for
Eastern Pennsylvania, 1986-1989, Compliance Specialist
for PA BMR in the Pottsville Dist. Office, 1989-1993,
Mine Conservation Inspector for BMR in the Pottsville
Dist, 1993-1999, Service Forester with PA BOF in
Weiser Forest District, 1999-2002 Assistant District
Forester for Resource Management with PA BOF in the
Rothrock Forest District, 2002-Present; District Forester
with PA BOF for the Lackawanna Forest District,
Member of SAF since 1974, Treasurer for the Rothrock
SAF Chapter in 2002. He has been Chair-Elect of the
PA SAF Division since 2004.

Chair-Elect: Howard Wurzbacher — Howard
attended the Pennsylvania State University and
graduated in 1979 with a BS in Forest Science. While at
Penn State, he was a member of Tau Phi Delta
Fraternity. Since May of 2003, he has been employed by
the Pennsylvania Game Commission (PGC) as the
Regional Forester in the PGC’s Northwest Region.
Previously, he worked within the PGC’s Northwest
Region as a Forest Technician, Field Forester, and
Assistant Regional Forester since 1987. He also has
worked for Fisher and Young and Endeavor Lumber
Companies in Northwestern Pennsylvania and had
seasonal experience with the Forest Service and
International Paper Company. Howard has served SAF
on a variety of committees and positions at the chapter
level, and is presently Awards Chair of the Allegheny
SAF. He is a Certified Forester. He lives in Titusville,
Pennsylvania, with his wife and two daughters.

Secretary/Treasurer: Doug D’ Amore — Doug has
been a member of SAF since 1984. He has an Associates
Degree in Forest Technology from the SUNY College of
Environmental Science and Forestry, (New York State
Ranger School) and a Bachelor’s Degree in Forestry from
the University of Michigan. He has been employed by
the Pennsylvania Bureau of Forestry for the last
seventeen years, and has been Secretary/Treasurer of the
Pennsylvania Division since 1994.
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Best Western Eden Resort, Lancaster, PA

Allegheny SAF 2006 Winter Meeting

February 15-17, 2006 www.edenresort.com

Emerging Issues in Forest Management and Implications for Allegheny SAF

W Wednesday, February 15, 2606
2:30pm - 5:30pm  Allegheny SAF Executive Committee Meeting
3.00pm ~ 5:30pm Registration, Reginald Forbes Art Contest Entries& Silent Auction Items
6:30pm - 2:727pm Ice Breaker Reception
Thursday, February 16
7:00am - 9:00 am Registration, Reginald Forbes Art Contest Entries, & Silent Auction Items
8:30am - 8:40am Welcome - Michael Hoppus, Chair Valley Forge Chapter
8:40am - 9:45am Opening Remarks
8:40am - 8:50am Welcome, Representative Pitts (invited)
8:50am - 945am Keynote: The Honorable Undersecretary for Natural Resources, US Dept of Agriculture, Mark Rey (confirmed).
9:45am - 10:15am Break and visit with Exhibitors
10:15am ~ 12:00 pm  Session 1: Global/International Issues and the Local Connection (Richard Widmann)
- Al Goelzel, Seneca Creek: Changes & Challenges in the Forest Products Sector
- Mary Coulombe, AF&PA: Does international forest policy affect state and local levels?
- Galen Weaber, Weaber Lumber: Challenges of Operating in Global Markets
12:00pm - 1:00pm Lunch
1:00pm - 1:45pm Michael Goergen — SAF Exec Director (confirmed)
l:45pm - 3:45pm  Session2: Bio-Energy, Short Rotation Crops and the Local Connection (Michael Hoppus)
- Lynn Wright, Former Dep. Dir. Oak Ridge Natl. Lab: National Demand for Bio Energy
- Larry Abrahamson, Prof, Syracuse School of Env Science and Forestry, SUNY:
Potential for Qut-planting Short Rotation Energy Crops in the Mid Atlantic
- Kevin Davis, Maine Technology Institute (invited): Bio-refinery Development
4:.00pm - 5:00 pm Student Quiz Bowl
5:00pm - 6:30pm Reception and Cash Bar
6:30pm - 9:00pm Banquet & Awards (to include Reginald Forbes Art Show awards): Kim Steiner, Chair
Eriday, February 17
7:00am - 8:00am Chair’s Inspirational Breakfast
8:00am - 8:45am PA Division Meeting, Brad Elison Chair
8:45am - 9:30am  Allegheny Section Meeting  Silent Auction, Foresters Fund Raffle
9:30am - 10.00am Break and view with Exhibitors
10:00am - 12:00pm Session 3: Legal/Political Emerging Issues (Lloyd Casey)
4 - Michael Jacobson, Penn State University, Coop Extension:
Taxes and Private Forestry: Are we Providing the Right Incentives?
- Thom McEvoy, Univ. Vermont Coop Extension: Property Rights and Private Forestland Management:
How Sovereign is Private Property?
- John Greene, USDA Forest Services: Estate Planning and Private Forestland Management
12200pm - 12:30pm Concluding Remarks and Wrap up
Reservations: Please call now to reserve your room. Reservations: 866-801-6430; Hotel direct number: 717-569-6444. Rooms are reserved under the group
name “Society of American Foresters” with Reference Number 7175696444. Please provide this information when you make your reservation. Block
Lodging Rate will be $77.00 night (plus tax). Rooms will be held at this rate through January 15, 2006.
Exhibits: There is space for 10-12 exhibits in the enclosed courtyard of the hotel, hosting scheduled coffee breaks and a reception. If you are interested in
providing an exhibit, please contact Jim Steinman by email at jsteinman@fs.fed.us or by phone at §10-557-4158.
Name Email
Address Phone (work/home)
Name on Tag
Registration due January 30, 2006. Late fee of $15 applies to all registration fees postmarked after January 30, 2606
SAF Member @5110 Totat $
Non-member @ $125 Total $
Student ____ @360 Total $
Chair’s Breakfast @s 15 Total $
Banquet @33 Total $
Total Enclosed $
Banquet Choices: Stuffed Chicken Vegetarian Pork Tenderloin
& Make checks payable to: SAF Valley Forge Chapter
Send payment to: Susan Lacy
160 Pine Tree Drive Phone: 610-557-4134

Honey Brook, PA 19344 Email: slacy@fs.fed.us






























the wardens with protecting the
resources and assisting the public in
the use and enjoyment of forests and
parks. Out of this early workforce
has grown today’s force of
professional resource managers,
forest and park rangers, technicians,
conservation aids and other forest
and park resource specialists.

The Great Depression of the
1930s, as devastating as it was to the
nation as a whole, proved a boon to
forest and park development. One
of President Franklin D. Roosevelt’s
New Deal programs was the Civilian
Conservation Corps, which, in
Maryland, put 30,000 young
unemployed men to work reclaiming
forest and other natural resources,
building recreational facilities and
restoring historic structures on
public lands. Most of the
recreational facilities that the CCC
built in Maryland forests and parks
are in use today. Besley later stated
that all the good works of the CCC

set Maryland’s forests and parks
ahead by 20 years.

During the Second World War,
despite the drain of manpower to
the military, public demand for
outdoor recreation remained
constant, then accelerated after the
war as prosperity returned.
Maryland strove to keep up, placing
new emphasis upon carving state
parks out of existing state forest land
and acquiring new parks altogether.
In 1969, the State established
Program Open Space, a dedicated
tax fund that added tens of
thousands of new acres to the state’s
park system.

Today, Maryland system of state
forests and parks provides over
300,000 acres of public lands.
Eleven million visitors come to these
valuable resources each year and
contribute over $300 million dollars
to the state’s economy. There is a
state forest or park within 20 miles
of every state resident. Both

New Forest Mapping Tool

By Peter Linehan, Penn State Mont Alto

Many of us have seen the
incredibly detailed maps that are
used on the cable news networks to
show disasters and other news events
all around the world. This tool is
now available for free from Google at
http://earth.google.com. After
installing a small application on your
computer, the program will stream
imagery to your desktop from almost
anywhere on earth. (This is meant
for a high-speed connection. Don’t
try it on a dial-up connection.)

Google Earth can’t replace a GIS
program for mapping. It works best
as a demonstration tool. It’s
particularly dramatic in the ability to
fly from one location to another and
to tilt a landscape in 3D mode. The
dara available for much of the
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country outside selected urban areas
is medium scale satellite imagery that
is only marginally useful for forestry
applications.

Recently PASDA, the
Pennsylvania Spatial Data Access
geospatial warehouse, has developed
a tool to load high resolution
Pennsylvania imagery into Google
Earth. Simply go online to
http://www.pasda.psu.edu/google/
google.shtml to download a small
file to your Google Earth folder.
This will make two new data layers
available on Google Earth. The first
is one-meter resolution black and
white imagery for the entire state.
This is the standard imagery from
the US Geological Survey. The
other data layer contains true color

Marylanders and visitors to the “Old
Line State” enjoy a precious outdoor
resource thanks to the farsightedness
of Fred Besley and the many other
dedicated forest and park
professionals over the past

century.

“If the history of scientific forest
management in Maryland reveals
anything, it is that land and people have
been intertwined throughout that history.
A century of forest management has
contributed substantially to the natural
beauty we enjoy today, as well as the
health of our environment ... the
Chesapeake Bay... and our economy.
Now is the time for all of us to step
forward and become the catalyst ...
calling out the visionary and charismatic
from within our own ranks and from
across the breadth of our state’s forestry
community... Those who came before
expect it of us ~ and we owe it to those
who are yet to come.”

Steven W. Koehn, Director / State
Forester, MD DNR Forest Service

imagery for ten counties in south
central Pennsylvania. This dramatic
two-foot per pixel imagery was taken
in April 2003.

Both of these data layers and
many others are available for free
download from PASDA for use in
any GIS program. Google Earth is
an excellent tool for foresters to
discuss forestry with almost anyone.
Young people, many of whom have
grown up online, will understand
this digital exploration right away.
Disclaimer: I don’t work for Google
or own any stock in it. However, to
be able to use local data on a
wortldwide mapping tool is too good
to pass up. Beware... it's habit
forming!
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Coming Events

January 2006

6,13,20,  Arborist Short Course, “Integrated

and 27 Mgt. Of Woody Ornamentals.”
Preparation for the ISA Certified
Arborist exam. Luzerne County
Coop. Extension. Vince Catrone,
570-825-1701 or 602-0601

February '

15-17 Allegheny SAF Winter Meeting at
Eden Resort in Lancaster, PA.
Program and registration information
found on page 11. Fill it out and send
it in today!

18 American Tree Farm Inspector
Certification Training, Crawford Co.,
PA Conservation Dist. Office. Contact
Tom Erdman 814-796-6787 or
therdman@state.pa.us

March

15 Deadline for articles and photos for
the Spring 2006 issue of The
Allegheny News

15 American Tree Farm Inspector
Certification Training, Penn State
School of Forestry. Contact Dave
Jackson 814-355-4897 or
drj11@psu.edu

April

20 American Tree Farm Inspection
Certification Training, Shartlesville,
PA. Contact Rick Deppen at
610-489-8326 or rdeppen@state.pa.us

May

16-18 Smallwood 2006 Conference, Sheraton
Richmond (VA) West Hotel. Small
tree, low-value, and waste wood
utilization. In conjunction with Expo
Richmond 2006, May 19-20. Julie
Lang, conferences@forestprod.org

June

15 Deadline for articles/photos for the
Summer issue of The Allegheny News

July There is no Allegheny SAF Summer
Meeting... see you in Pittsburgh!

October

25-29  SAF National Convention, Pittsburgh,

PA, hosted by Allegheny SAF
24

Allegheny SAF
Committee Chairs

Auditing”
Ronald ]J. Sheay
12 Glenwood Lane
Stockton, NJ 08559
(h) 609-397-7886

Awards*

Howard G. Wurzbacher
17374 N. Main Street Ext.
Titusville, PA 16354
(o) 814-484-9954
(h) 814-589-7538
hwurzbache@state.pa.us

Communications®
Ronald R. Farr, CF
6 Ricker Road
Newfoundland, NJ 07435
(0) 973-831-3358
(h) 973-208-8165
rfarr@njdwsc.com

Continuing Forestry
Education Coordinator*
Mark Vodak
Cook Campus, Rutgers Univ.
80 Nichol Avenue
New Brunswick, NJ 08901
(o) 732-932-8993 x10
(h) 609-758-9449
vodak@aesop.rutgers.edu

Education Committee (ad hoc)
Mark R. Webb
11021 Route 6
Union City, PA 16438
(o/h) 814-663-5393
(f) 814-663-4008
mrkrwebb@earthlink.net

Education Endowment
Fund (ad hoc)
Ronald J. Sheay
12 Glenwood Lane
Stockton, NJ 08559
(h) 609-397-7886

Forest History (ad hoc)
Ronald J. Sheay
(see above)

Forest Science Coordinator*
Mary Ann Fajvan
USFS NE Station

180 Canfield Street
Morgantown, WV 26505
(o) 304-285-1575
(h) 304-892-4515
mfajvan@fs.fed.us

Membership*
Kurt W. Gottschalk
180 Canfield Street
Morgantown, WV 26505
(o/h) 724-627-4161
() 724-627-8540
kwgottschalk@greenepa.net

Nominations*

Kenneth W. Jolly

6 Landings Court
Annapolis, MD 21403

(o) 410-260-8502

(h) 410-263-1989

(f) 410-260-8596
kjolly@dnr.state.md.us

Policy & Legislative (PLAN)*
Timothy A. Kaden
724 Green Winged Trail
Camden, DE 19934
(0) 302-739-4811
(h) 302-697-7066

Program”
Ned R. Karger
305 Kinzua Avenue
Kane, PA 16735
(o) 814-837-6941
(h) 814-837-6819
(f) 814-837-8401

nkarger@collinsco.com

Student Coordinating (ad hoc)
Kim C. Steiner
Forest Resources Lab
Penn State University
University Park, PA 16802
(o) 814-865-9351
(h) 814-234-8754

Student Quiz Bowl
Steven F. Resh
Allegany College of MD
12401 Willowbrook Road
Cumberland, MD 21502
(o) 301-784-5307
(h) 301-772-2834
sresh@allegany.edu

Tellers*
Susan L. Stout
US Forest Service
PO Box 267
Irvine, PA 16329
(o) 814-563-1040
(h) 814-726-2023
sstout/ne_wa@fs.fed.us

*Standing Committees

The Allegheny News, Winter 2005-06

W



Ailegheny Society of American Foresters

Officers
Chairman Chairman-Elect Secretary/Treasurer Past Chairman
Kim C. Steiner Kurt Gottschalk Rachel R. Billingham Kenneth W. Jolly
Forest Resources Lab 180 Canfield Street 95 Black Walnut Drive 6 Landings Court
Penn State University Morgantown, WV 26505 Ecters, PA 17319 Annapolis, MD 21403
University Park, PA 16802 (0) 724-627-4161 (0) 717-783-0385 (0) 410-260-8502
(o) 814-865-9351 (h) 724-627-4161 (h) 717-932-4802 (h) 410-263-1989
(h) 814-234-8754 (f) 724-627-8540 (f) 717-783-5109 (f) 410-260-8596
steiner@psu.edu kwgottschalk@greenepa.net rbillingha@state.pa.us kjolly@dnr.state.md.us
Executive Committee
Mary Ann Fajvan Ned R. Karger Mark C. Vodak Roy A. Siefert
USFS NE Station 305 Kinzua Avenue Cook Campus, Rutgers Univ. RR2 Box 92A
180 Canfield Street Kane, PA 16735 80 Nichol Avenue Middlebury Center, PA 16935
Morgantown, WV 26505 (0) 814-837-6941 New Brunswick, NJ 08901 (0) 570-724-2868
(0) 304-285-1575 (h) 814-837-6819 (0) 732-932-8993 x10 (h) 570-376-2951
(h) 304-892-4515 (f) 814-837-8401 (h) 609-758-9449 (f) 570-724-6575
mfajvan@fs.fed.us nkarger@collinsco.com vodak@aesop.rutgers.edu rsiefert@state.pa.us

Executive Director Council Representative

Jack Winieski Mary J. Coulombe
PO Box 699 1111 19¢th Street NW, Suite 800
Dillsburg, PA 17019-0699 Washington, DC 20036
(0) 717-432-3646; (h) 717-432-3646 (0) 202-463-2752
(f) 717-432-3646 (h) 703-352-4460

ansaf@paonline.com mary_coulombe@afandpa.org

Division Chairs

Maryland/Delaware New Jersey Pennsylvania West Virginia
Steven F. Resh Dennis M. Galway Bradley W. Elison Lloyd R. (Rudy) Williams, 1T
Allegany College of MD PO Box 789 102 Lyndon Drive Division of Forestry Bldg 13
12401 Willowbrook Road Bernardsville, N] 07480 Clarks Summit, PA 18411 1900 Kanawha Blvd East
Cumberland, MD 21502-2596 (0) 908-696-9133 (0) 570-963-4561 Charleston, WV 253050180
(o) 301-784-5307 (f) 908-696-9134 (h) 570-586-2032 (o) 304-558-2788
(h) 301-722-2834 dgalway@bellatlantic.net (f) 570-963-3048 (f) 304-558-0413
stesh@allegany.edu dfmaei@hotmail.com belison@state.pa.us rangerrudy1@aol.com
Chapter Chairs
Keystone Northern Hardwood Pinchot Plateau
Thomas L. Wieland Jason A. Albright Richard E. Cary Cecile M. Stelter
Glatfelter 876 S. Michael Road 3133 Grist Mill Road 1771 Breedtown Road
228 South Main Street St. Marys, PA 15857 Orefield, PA 18069-2345 Titusville, PA- 16354
Spring Grove, PA 17362 (o) 814-765-0821 (o) 610-395-9360 (o) 814-437-3368
(0) 717-225-4711, ext. 2248 (h) 814-834-4673 rearycf@aol.com (h) 814-827-3758
(h) 717-225-2850 jasalbrigh@state.pa.us () 814-432-2528
wwieland@glatfelter.com cstelter@state.pa.us
Rothrock Valley Forge Western Gateway
Marc McDill Michael L. Hoppus Craig W. Ostheim
906 S. Sparks Street 523 Idlewood Circle 208 Kennel Road
State College, PA 16801 Media, PA 19063 Ebensburg, PA 15931
(o) B14-865-1602 (0) 610-557-4039 (0) 814-472-4018
(f) 814-865-3725 (h) 610-566-1233 (h) 814-266-7083
mem 14@psu.edu mhoppus@fs.fed.us cwosmo@aol.com



